
‘At the heart of the Community, with the 
Community at its heart’

Dear Parents/Carers,

This term our focus is on our value of Hope and we will be thinking about who 
inspires us and how we inspire other people.  We also have a number of events 
that link directly to our theme of Hope, including our Remembrance Service, 
Children in Need and of course, Christmas.

Christmas performances

Many Key Stage 2 parents and staff commented on how lovely it was to have a 
show at the end of the Summer term. Peter Pan was a great production and the 
children loved it! As a result, this year we have taken the decision to just hold a Key 
Stage 1 (Willow and Rowan) performance at Christmas and the Key Stage 2 
children (Maple and Oak) will have their show at the end of the summer term, like 
last year. Our KS1 school shows will be taking place this year on the afternoon and 
evening of  Wednesday 14th December (KS1) at 2:30pm and 6pm. Please add this 
date to your diary and look out for details of how to book tickets in the next few 
weeks. 

We have a few other things lined up for Christmas including an Christmas tree 
decoration competition and a run for a local charity. We will tell you more about 
these next time.

Wellbeing Day Two: Safe Relationships-Mrs Lovett

On Friday 4th November we all took part in the second of our whole school well-
being days. The theme of the day was safe relationships. Throughout the day, we 
explored the difference between secrets and surprises, personal boundaries and 
seeking permission. The key aim of this PSHE day is to ensure the safety of our 
children by teaching them what they should do if something makes them feel 
uncomfortable. These are tricky, but important topics and it would be fantastic if 
you could continue the conversations at home. The NSPCC Pants are Private 
website is a fun way to start a conversation and  uses resources which the children 
are familiar with.

Next week is National Anti-bullying week and Road Safety week. These topics will 
be covered within our whole school assemblies and in class. Look out for next 
Friday’s homework which will be based on staying safe on our roads.

As always, if you have any questions or need support or advice, please do not 
hesitate to contact your child’s class teacher or Mrs Lovett, as PSHE Lead.



Parent workshop

Just a reminder about the parent workshop that Lincolnshire Behaviour Outreach 
Support Service are running on Wednesday 23rd November from 2:30-3:15pm. This 
workshop is aimed at parents who have a child on the Autistic spectrum but is 
open to any parents who are interested in developing their strategies to manage 
behaviour at home or would like to know more about Autism/ADHD or simply to 
ask individual questions or seek advice.

It would be helpful to know how many parents are interested in attending. Please 
could you let Mrs Peacock or the office know if you plan to attend.  

Lincolnshire Parent/Carer Forum website https://www.lincspcf.org.uk  is also 
worth a look. They offer a range of virtual workshops led by professionals that you 
can sign up to including Homework Battles on 15th November.

Remembrance Service 

This morning the children have taken part in a Remembrance service at Ingham
Church led by John Beverley. The children behaved beautifully and were a credit 
to the school. We even had Last Post being played-it was very poignant. 

Pantomime-Thursday 8th December

Reminder from the school office-please ensure payments are made by Monday 
14th November-thank you . 

Football

On Sunday Owen (Y6) was selected to be part of the Lincolnshire 

Schools team for Gainsborough. He played against Barnsley 

and although the team lost, Owen gained a lot from the 

experience. Well done Owen-we are very proud of you! 

On Monday some of our KS2 girls represented the 

school at a Tournament and came 3rd.  Well done!



Diary Dates

Friday 11th November Messy Church
Sunday 13th November Remembrance service at Ingham

Church
Friday 18th November Children in Need
Wednesday 23rd November Parent workshop-behaviour (2:30-

3:15pm)
Thursday 24th November Dress down day (Further details from 

FOIS)
Friday 25th November FOIS Advent bingo
Saturday 26th November Gainsborough Old Hall projection 

event
Sunday 4th December Family Carol service at Ingham Church
Wednesday 7th December Christmas Jumper day/Christmas 

dinner
Thursday 8th December Pantomime-New Theatre Royal 
Wednesday 14th December KS1 performance (Willow and Rowan) 

2:30pm and 6pm
Friday 16th December End of term 2

As always, please catch me at the school gate or make an appointment to see me 
if you have any questions or queries. 

Have a good weekend. 

Mrs Hutchinson
Headteacher



Messy Church is back 

again this Friday 11th 

November 
 

We meet in the Community 
Room after school and start with a biscuit and a drink 
to get energy levels up. 
 

When we have reminded the children of the theme we 
move into the Hall to get Messy. 
 

And finish off with a short celebration before topping 
up energy levels again with a simple meal. 

 

A couple of rules: 

• All children should be accompanied and supervised by an adult. 

• We will ask to take some details so we can let you know when the 
next Messy Church is. 

• Good if you can text Audrey Beverley (07792 880 196) if you’re 
coming so we have a rough idea for catering. 

 
 




